
 

 

Monday May 13, 2025 

Belle Plaine Community Center 

9:15 a.m. Meet and adjourn the Board of Review 

Alvin called to order the Board of Review Meeting at 9:15 a.m., present for roll 

call was Alvin, Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Luke Heling Supervisor #2, Kristine 

Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer.  

Luke nominated Alvin to preside over the Board of Review meeting, seconded by 

Kris Vomastic Clerk. Alvin stated the notice to meet and adjourn was in the 

newspaper. Alvin talked about the reevaluation that is going to be done this year 

and the Board of Review will be held at a later date. 

 At 9:20 Luke made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Alvin, all in favor none 

opposed motion carried. 

9:30 a.m. 

At 9:30 a.m. Alvin Bartz called to order the May 2025 monthly board meeting 
present for roll call was Wade Wisnefske Supervisor #1, Luke Heling Supervisor 
#2, Kristine Vomastic Clerk and Colleen Weishoff Treasurer. 

 14 Citizens Present 

AGENDA: 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Colleen went over the bank statements and the bills to be paid.  Wade made by 
motion to accept her report as presented, seconded by Luke all in favor none 
opposed, motion carried 

CLERKS REPORT 

The minutes from the April monthly meeting had been sent to the board 
members. With no questions or corrections, Wade Wisnefske made a motion to 
approve the minutes, seconded by Luke, all in favor non opposed, motion carried. 

 



 

 

SHORT TERM RENTAL ORDINANCE 

The short-term rental ordinance was gone over. The ordinance needs to be 
amended to add the verbiage from the Room Tax Ordinance or to refer to that 
ordinance before it can be approved. It will be on the June agenda. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Alvin discussed condition of the roads in Belle Plaine. It was decided that two 
roads will be done due to the costs to redo or repair.  

Frontier is burying fiber optics in our area.  

Gibson Island will begin the project soon for tree clean up, moving and redoing 
the isthmus (gravel is taken care of 100%) and replanting native plants.  

Alvin stated we may not do any crack filling this year due to the budget. He also 
stated that so far this year we have three new homes going to be built in our area. 

He had an oak wilt complaint concerning someone cutting up oak trees which is 
ok to do at this time. 

Alvin asked if we could have the Market Messenger be our official newspaper 
because everyone gets that and not many get the Shawano Leader anymore. The 
Clerk will check into this and put on the June agenda.  

The costs of a new fire truck in four years are estimated to be at $70,000 for the 
town. 

SUPERVISOR REPORT 

None 

Wade made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Luke, all in favor, none opposed, 
motion carried. 

Adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Kristine Vomastic Clerk 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


